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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) for:
A copy of the Implementation Manual for 

Phase III Offender Management &

 Indeterminate Sentence Prisoners
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide you with a copy of the manual. 
You also asked about any recent guidance on OASys reviews in relation to Mandatory Life Sentenced Prisoners. The Phase III Manual was written in 2008. At the time, the guidance indicated that the sentence plan should be reviewed at least every 12 months. In 2012, new guidance was issued for reviewing sentence plans for indeterminate sentenced prisoners. It is now required that sentence plans must be reviewed whenever there has been a significant change or event that could change the risk of the offender re-offending, the risk of the offender causing serious harm or change the sentence plan itself. In the absence of any significant changes or events, the sentence plan must be reviewed at least every three years. Examples of significant changes and events include transfers between establishments, consideration for parole, changes in an offender’s behaviour indicating changes in their risk of causing serious harm, and achieving an objective in the sentence plan.
